
Minutes of the End of Season Meeting  

August 26, 2021  

The meeting was called to order at 3:30pm by Lori Myers, President. She welcomed everyone and 

commented on the great year we had together. She thanked everyone for their participation and 

highlighted the importance of everyone helping out since we’re a 100% volunteer organization. Signup 

sheet was passed for open volunteer positions. (And all positions were filled!).  

Mary Brooks, outgoing VP commented on her role and shared that she doesn’t wish to be President next 

year (the customary role of the VP in year 2). She, instead, will be part of other committees and has 

enjoyed her time as part of the tournament team and VP. Thanks to Mary for a great job!  

Rose Reed, Treasurer, reported that we have $5940 in the bank. Club championship prize money $475 

and match play $140 will reduce the balance. September winnings are budgeted at $620. Other prize 

money and expenses will range from $200-300. It’s anticipated that the remaining balance, about $4400 

will be in our account at year end. We have maintained about $5400 in the account for the last 10 years. 

We are spending old money at a rate of about $1000 per year in extra prize money/expenses. We will 

reassess our spending each year as the balance draws down.  She also reported that we have 51 

members with all but 7 in the putt/chip in pot.  

Lori reported that next year when completing Registration it will include prize money payouts, GHIN, 

and Hole in One Insurance. This is a simpler way to sign up each year (not so many confusing boxes). 

Match Play and Putt/Chip In pots will be separate and optional.  

Website team (Susan Odneal) asked that all members let her or Helen Brown know if you have issues or 

see anything that should be changed (or added).  

New member team welcomed our new members from 2020 and 2021. Round of applause.  

Group thanked Cindy Moynahan for her tenure (ending) as tournament chairman. Great job!  

Officer election was held. There were no additional names to be added to any of the leadership so a 

vote was taken. All agreed on the 2022 officers (Lori Myers, President; Madelyne Steven, VP; Rose Reed, 

Treasurer; Susan Odneal, Secretary; Linda Moore, Tournament Chair; Mary Byerrum, Asst Tournament 

Chair. Additionally, the Tournament Chairman in Training is Pat Wischmann, Helen Brown is Asst. 

Secretary and the Asst Treasurer position is open (but later filled by Pam Buderus).  

Mary Moynihan was thanked for her help at Pole Creek. She shared comments about doing whatever 

the group wants (tee times, shotgun, etc). JT and Craig also were thanked and gifts given to them from 

the group.  

It was determined that we would evaluate the tee times/shotgun starts in the Spring for the 2022 

season.  

Thanks went out to Jeanne Anne MacDonald and Kathy Kopp for handling the maintenance crew 

luncheons.  

Kris Ramer commented that she would like to add another committee to our roster.  The “social 

committee” who would begin a Facebook page for our group, organize social events throughout the 



year (aside from golf) and open it up to any member of our group that wants to join in the event. All in 

attendance agreed! It was decided that she will also be using  GolfGenius as a format to communicate 

with all members (since not all are on social media). It will also allow people to sign up for events. Kerri 

Lambert volunteered to assist Kris in this new group.   

The awards for 2021 season were then given out. ($s next to the winners is the amount won in pro shop 

‘dollars’)  

During her comments on the Handicap Committee, Janet Conneely awarded the Most Improved Golfers 

(field divided into two flights):  

First Flight 
1st Place:  Kris Ramer 4 point improvement $30 
2nd Place: Rose Reed 1.5 point improvement $20 
 
Second Flight 
1st Place:  Nancy Markman 3.1 point improvement $30 
2nd Place: Vanessa Reiter 2.9 point improvement $20 

 
Jeanne Anne reported 2 Eagles this season! Mary Byerrum and Wendy Kohrt.  
 2 Hole-In-Ones by Jeanne Anne MacDonald and Linda Moore. 
There were 77 birdies by 32 players. That’s 2 less than last year (79 by 32). The most on one day 
was 13 (July 22). The fewest was 2 on July 29 (Gold Tee/Red Tee Day) where Maggy Helm and 
Susan Odneal birdied. For the season, the following are the results of total number of birdies 
during Thursday play: Lori Myers 7, Wendy Kohrt 6, Pat Wischmann & Susan Odneal 5; Rose 
Reed & Deb Kohlwey 4; Maggy Helm, Janet Conneely, Mary Byerrum, Helen Brown 3; Madelyne 
Stevens, Andy Singleton, Sue Seeman, Pat Riddell, Vanessa Reiter, Susie Noel, Linda Moore, 
Jeanne Anne MacDonald, Terry Hoffman, Stacy Hoffer, Beth Daniel, Mary Brooks 2; Sandy 
Williams, Katie Simpson, Cindy Moyahan, Laurie McPhee, Nancy Markmann, Kerri Lambert, 
Candice Kiesow, Nancy Carmack, Diane Bishop, Julie Richards 1. All winners ‘picked’ from a 
table full of prizes.  Those not in attendance will be contacted by Jeanne Anne to receive their 
gift!  
 
Norma Colosimo presented our Ringers winners. She announced that next year the Tournament 
Chairs will present this award as GolfGenius does all the ‘work’ in tracking this. Winners are: 
1st Flight 1st Place: Wendy Kohrt $30 
2nd Place: Lori Myers $20 
2nd Flight 1st Place: Nancy Carmack $30 
2nd Place: Vanessa Reiter $20 
 
Dar Klancke commented that she’s retiring from the Putt/Chip In committee after several years. 
Turning it over to Linda Wenzek-Barth (who volunteered at the meeting!) with Nancy Carmack 
continuing to support. She thanked Madelyne Stevens for her help in pulling the results 
together and organizing the award monies. She also noted Madelyne’s computer skills and how 
she appreciated her input and support. Dar also thanked Nancy Carmack for her support and 



input. Chip Ins and Putts were valued on a weekly basis depending on how many ‘winners’ we 
had each week with $45/weekly and a pot of $450 for the season. All flights were equally 
represented in the biggest winners.  
Highlights: 3 chip ins each: Mary Brooks, Lori Myers, Sue Seeman 
2 Chip ins each: Candice Kiesow, Rose Reed, Pat Riddell 
1 Chip in: 12 others 
Biggest money winners from putts & chip ins pot:  
Sue Seeman $79 
Vanessa Reiter $76 
Lori Myers $70 
She then presented the Putts/Chip In envelopes. Each player received cash from that ‘pot’ 
(from the entry fee paid by those who entered).  
 
The Solheim Cup is retained by Team Europe (by Rose Reed) as the event ended in a TIE. 2022 
will see another Solheim Cup event, with Team Europe Captained by Rose Reed and Bunny 
Potts, Assistant. For Team USA, it will be captained by Stacy Hoffer and Assisted by Kris Ramer.  
 
Match Play was presented by Sue Seemann. Winners: 
1st Flight 1st Place Susan Odneal $40 
2nd Place Lori Myers $30 
2nd Flight 1st Place Julie Richards $40 
2nd Place Stacy Hoffer $30 
 
Finally, the Club Championship awards were presented by Linda Moore and Cindy Moynahan.  
FIRST FLIGHT 
Gross 
CLUB CHAMPION: Mary Byerrum 167 $80 
2nd Place: Deb Kohlwey 170 $35 
3rd Place: Pat Riddell 178 $30 
Net 
1st Place: Susan Odneal 141 $40 
2nd Place: Rose Reed 148 $35 
3rd Place: Katie Simpson 150 $30 
 
SECOND FLIGHT 
Gross 
Kerri Lambert 191 $55 
Madelyne Stevens 193 $35 
Julie Richards 201 $30 
Net  
Jeanne Anne MacDonald 138 $40 
Andy Singleton 145 $35 
Diane Bishop 152 $30 
 



Payouts for the 2021 Season’s play are posted on the Bulletin Board at Pole Creek. Paid out a 
total of 829 points (x $2 each point)! Here’s each Player’s Points totals (take your number and 
multiply by $2…that’s your payout awaiting you at the pro shop):  
Wendy Kohrt 52 
Julie Richards 46.50 
Maggy Helm 39.50 
Rose Reed 38 
Mary Brooks 36.50 
Linda Wenzek-Barth 36 
Madelyne Stevens 32 
Linda Moore 31 
Deb Kohlwey 27.50 
Jeanne Anne MacDonald 27 
Nancy Carmack 26 
Helen Brown 24 
Pat Riddell 22.50 
Beth Daniel 22 
Diane Bishop 21 
Stacy Hoffer 20 
Norma Colosimo 19 
Mary Byerrum 18.50 
Lori Myers 17.50 
Kathy Kopp 17 
Pat Wischmann 16 
Kerri Lambert 16 
Sue Seemann 15 
Susan Odneal 14.50 
Candice Kiesow 14.50 
Janet Conneely 14 
Kathy Nold 13 
Nancy Markmann 11 
Andy Singleton 11 
Cindy Moynahan 11 
Sally LeClair 10 
Bunny Potts 10 
Dar Klancke 10 
Mary Regehr 10 
Katie Simpson 10 
Natalie Schaberg 9 
Laurie McPhee 9 
Jeanne Nicoulin 8.50 
Vanessa Reiter 8.50 
Terry Hoffman 8 
Pam Buderus 7 



Sandy Williams 7 
Sue Coburn 7 
Susie Noel 2 
Gigi Dominguez 2 
Kris Ramer 2 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:20pm. Thanks to all for a wonderful season.  The fun continues 
through the 5 weeks of September.  Prizes will be awarded throughout the month. October is 
‘open play’, show up and pair yourselves (no prizes). See you in 2022.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Susan Odneal 
Secretary  
 
 

 

  


